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Well the planning is well underway for this year’s Junior Provincials to be hosted by Howzat Riccarton in 

Christchurch. This year’s tournament is set to be the largest to date with over 250 junior players representing their 

province and attempting to become National Champions for 2018 

The New Zealand Indoor Cricket Board and its members are looking forward to this year’s event being held in the 

South Island for the first time in its history. The newly upgraded Howzat stadium in Christchurch is the perfect venue 

for this event. With its modern courts and facilities, players and spectators alike are in for a great few days of indoor 

cricket. At the conclusion of this event the NZ teams will be officially named to compete at the Junior World Series. 

 

On to the WICF Junior World Series to be held at Hornby in Christchurch in October. 

 

Training camps have been arranged by the coaches and managers of each team prior to the tournament, dates 

below.  

Training dates 

13 & under boys in Tauranga 18th-19th August 

15 & under boys in Christchurch 25th-26th August 

17 & under boys in Wellington 25th-26th August 

17 & under girls in Christchurch 18th-19th August 

 

Countries confirmed so far that will be travelling to New Zealand for the event 

Four teams from Australia  Four teams from South Africa  One team from Sri Lanka 

Four teams from England  Two teams from Singapore 

 


